
 

“Do you not know….? Have you not heard? The LORD is the everlasting God,  

the Creator of the ends of the earth. HE will not grow tired or weary,  

and His understanding no one can fathom. 

He gives strength to the weary and increases the power of the weak.  

Even youths grow tired and weary,  

and young men stumble and fall; but those who hope in the Lord will renew their strength.  

They will soar on wings like eagles; they will run and not grow weary, they will walk and not be faint. 

Isaiah 40:28-31 

Dear friends, 

Once again a year is nearing its end, once again it is harvest time….; a very rich year this time. We haven’t 

had so many apples, pears, plums in a long time…. We had to support our trees in the yard, so they  

wouldn’t break under their load. 

I rejoiced hearing the news from Israel, where they are celebrating the feast of tabernacles at this time, the 

“Nations entering” the people of God. Yes, God is still harvesting, so that Jesus may return. 

The question is: Are we in the ripe fields? Or have we grown tired? 

Last Friday we attended an interesting wedding: The bridegroom (38 years), pastor of a lively church for 

the last 10 years, the bride (21 years), a devoted co-worker in the children ministry. “They got to know  

each other like Boas and Ruth harvesting the fields”, said the pastor performing the ceremony. 

As a family: We are doing well, praise God. It has been much easier  for  Michael to br ing in the hay, 

thanks to his good machines. Senta was able to can loads of plum puree, apple and pear jam thanks to the 

help of our new co-workers Attila and Theodora. 

Philippus is looking forward to “his new school”, a day care center for adults with disabilities that is  

going to open in October.  

As a church: We are exper iencing a little “awakening”. After a sad time, when several co-workers left 

due to the retreat of Stefan and Mikaela, who had served as pastors with us for 3 years, God has surprised  

us several times: 

- Our cooperation with Rolf and Elisabeth from Dietmannsried, who were mainly involved in social work 

until now, has grown much closer. Rolf is helping to preach and Elisabeth is very involved in the children 

ministry – which is a huge blessing to us. Through their work at the “Combinat” – a district on the edges  

of Fagaras with very poor families, several of them have opened to the gospel and are attending church. 

- A new couple, (Attila and Theodora) moved to live with us to support us in the youth ministry. He is a 

trained psychologist and both their hearts beat to reach the young generation – maybe even to open a day 

care center for young people, where they can spend afternoons – to receive help for homework, but also  

for entertainment (pool, table tennis, etc.) Please pray for that!!! 

- Some of the co-worker that left a year ago are slowly returning. Please pray for wisdom on how to  

approach them. 

Our teens and children experienced two wonderful camps, thanks to the German teams, again. 

At the end of July the young adults from Bramsche served us and not only did they serve the young people 

through games and fun and personal testimonies, but they also formed a team to be trained as future leaders. 

We met with that team on several occasions in the mornings and talked about the meaning of “finding  

one’s calling or talents and to let God use you within those”. 
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In the beginning of August the Royal Rangers from Senden led a children’s camp. During that camp the 

“trained leader teens” were able to act as group leaders. In teams of two they were responsible for a girl’s 

room or a boy’s room. We all met in the mornings at 7am to pray and to organize the small groups that 

would meet during the day as well. It was a blessed time. 

Our teens are looking forward to November 1st-3rd when they will be trained in discipleship by the  

Senden people again. We also meet regularly on Sunday afternoons to play Volleyball here in Scharosch 

and to learn to follow Jesus. 

Please pray for breakthroughs – radical conversions among the teenagers!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Prayer requests: 

As leadership team we feel that God is emphasizing prayer! We meet for  prayer  every Tuesday.  

Please support us, may we recognize God’s pulse, use time wisely, experience breakthroughs in all areas: 

Youth and children ministry, among the new people attending church, for true conversions, in social areas, 

that material help for the poor may be a door for the love of God, but that the people will become hungry  

for the kingdom of God. 

Attila and Theodora, our  new co-workers, who God led to us without us searching for them. May they 

find their place within the church and recognize their God given ministry – towards growth and fruit for the 

church.  

Misch’s allergy (Asthma) have been bother ing and tir ing him dur ing work. Yesterday we found a 

good physician here in Fagaras = godly guidance and found out that we can buy his Symbicord medication, 

which he has to take twice a day here as well. Yet awe are praying for complete healing. 

Philippus’ pension has been extended through god’s guidance and he is doing much better psychologically. 

He is much more balanced, sleeps well, has had no more epileptic seizures and learns to handle challenges 

(like being scared of loud people) much better. Please pray for him to settle well into his new day care. 

Lidia our  organist in worship has an autistic son,  

much worse than Philippus, is asking for prayer support  

as well. Firstly for her son Alex, who will be admitted to 

the daycare center together with Philippus at the begin-

ning of October. 

But also for herself, she is suffering from osteoporosis, 

hasn’t been able to sleep due to pain in her joints and her 

back over the last nights. The doctors don’t know how to 

help her, yet. Please pray for her to find the right doctor  

or for supernatural healing. 

We would like to build two more rooms in the attic of 

the main house, because we had limited sleeping space 

during our summer camps this year. 12-14 boys had to 

sleep on mattresses on the attic’s bare wood floor. The 

project would cost about €5000. Whoever would like to 

donate money toward that project, please mark your  

donation “Attic Renovation”. 

Thank you so much for being involved in prayer as 

well as financially!!!. We were able to put a fence 

around the soccer field thanks to your donations. 

If you would like to contact us yia WhattsApp – where  

we send out short information every now and then as well 

as photos – is welcome to contact us at 0040-742/222533 

In the name of our beloved Lord 

Yours Senta and Misch 
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